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Opening of Lionel Kelland Hospice, Grand Falls-
Windsor Newfoundland 

 

 
 
 

On November 23, 2023, the Lionel Kelland Hospice was officially opened in Grand 
Falls-Windsor. The hospice is a community project created through the generosity of 
many people, especially the Presentation Sisters, who have been working closely with 
the organizing committee for almost ten years. The Sisters donated their St. 
Catherine’s Renewal Centre property, which has been renovated to accommodate a 
ten-bed hospice with beautiful space for the families and those caring for the 
patients.  
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The Sisters of Mercy were given the privilege to name one of the wings.  The west 
wing will be named after Sr. Mary Fabian Hennebury, who established the first 
palliative care unit at St. Clare's Mercy Hospital in St. Johns in 1979. 
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Sisters Elizabeth Marrie and Patricia March attended the grand opening ceremonies 
in Grand Falls-Windsor.  Sr. M. Fabian’s niece Yvonne Coleman and grand-nephew, 
Aidan Coleman also attended. 
 
 
 

 
This article was first published on the Sisters of Mercy Newfoundland website. For more 

information on the Sisters of Mercy Newfoundland, please visit their website - 
https://www.sistersofmercynf.org/ 
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